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A Public Hearing was convened Tuesday, March 13, 2018 at 6:00 PM at the Newfield Town Hall, 166 Main
Street, Newfield NY, for the purpose of public comment regarding “The Rehabilitation of the Main Street
Bridge over the West Branch Cayuga Inlet”.

Present were: Supervisor Jeffrey Hart, Councilperson Joanne James, Councilperson Christine Laughlin,
Councilperson Casey Powers and Councilperson Michael Allinger. Also present were 8 attendees.

Ben Werner, P.E. representing Barton Loguidice, D.P.C. gave a presentation of the proposed rehabilitation of
the Main Street Bridge over the West Branch Cayuga Inlet. Mr. Werner stated the primary goal of the project
would be to rehabilitate the Main Street Bridge in order to satisfy the current transportation needs in a manner
that would be cost effective and environmentally sensitive.

The project needs would be to remove the NYSDOT Red Structural Flag, address highway maintenance issues,
eliminate non-standard features and address scour at the concrete wingwalls.

Mr. Werner explained the proposed scope of the work would include slip-lining the existing bridge with a new
corrugated metal pipe, highway reconstruction including paving and guiderail, repairing the existing concrete
wingwalls and install heavy stone scour protection.

The project schedule: Preliminary Design Completion- April 2018, Final Design Completion- December 2018,
Right of Way Acquisition Complete- February 2019, Construction to begin- Spring of 2019 and Construction
complete- Summer of 2019/

There being no other public comment regarding the topic, Supervisor closed the public hearing at 7:08 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, March 27, 2018

Karen Miller Kenerson
Town Clerk



